CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP

MAYOR

Shirley Sessions

CITY COUNCIL

Barry Brown, Mayor Pro Tem John Branigin Jay Burke Nancy DeVetter Spec Hosti Monty Parks



CITY MANAGER

Dr. Shawn Gillen

CLERK OF COUNCIL

Jan LeViner

CITY ATTORNEY

Edward M. Hughes

CITY OF TYBEE ISLAND

CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP - ALCOHOL WORKGROUP RECOMMENDATIONS AGENDA February 17, 2021 at 3:00 PM

Call to Order

Items for Consideration

1. Discussion of Alcohol Recommendations

Adjournment

Individuals with disabilities who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities are required to contact Jan LeViner at 912.472.5080 promptly to allow the City to make reasonable accommodations for those persons.

File Attachments for Item:

1. Discussion of Alcohol Recommendations

Tybee Island Alcohol Work Group Recommendations to City Council:

 Develop a long-range plan to address the oversaturation of Tybee Island, inclusive but not limited to, related issues involving overconsumption of alcohol, parking, litter, and vehicle congestion traffic. This plan should be articulated and resolved by Tybee Island City Council on or before February, 2021.

The following recommendations should be implemented as soon as reasonably possible.

- Fill Vacant Police Positions
 - The City should continue to work to fill the vacant police officers positions. The hiring of police cadets, increasing pay, signing bonuses, or other means of recruiting should be utilized.
- Make Public Safety Employee Pay More Competitive
 - Deginning in the next budget cycle the City should move the salary range for Public Safety personnel above the 65th percentile of the market to allow for recruitment and retention of officers, better coverage of the south end business district and provide adequate public safety service to the entire city. The burden of the cost of these measures should be borne by those driving the cost.
- Create a more visible presence in the south end business district while maintaining adequate coverage for the rest of the City.
 - Utilize the old Marine Science Center as a police substation.
 - Negotiate an intergovernmental agreement with Chatham County to provide additional police officers during the tourist season.
 - Use the Old Marine Science Center as a video monitoring station for code enforcement and police.
- Better Training for Servers
 - o If an employee pours or serves alcohol, they must have the Safe Serve Certification.
 - Eliminate the "Bar Card" requirement.
- Liability Insurance
 - The City should require proof of liquor liability Insurance prior to issuance of an on premises alcohol license.
- Safety Check Points
 - Use some form of road safety checkpoints on some of the busier weekends.
- Use of Cameras
 - Invest in more and better camera technology and personnel to monitor video.
 - Cost of this technology and personnel should be borne by those that are driving the cost.
- Public Information
 - Develop new ways to communicate police services to the City.
 - i.e. Best of Body Cam montage.
 - Use electronic Sign Boards to send message to people coming on the island.
 - Send information on beach rules to hotels and styr's.
- Increase enforcement of current rules and laws related to behavior. This is to include but not limited to litter, glass on the beach, public intoxication, and disorderly conduct.
- Conduct a recurring call load study to determine the appropriate number of officers per shift.